
 

 

I can’t believe it 
has almost been a 
year, and with 
much regret I 
will have to turn 
the reins over to 
Ed.  For the most 

part it has been a very fulfilling 
experience for me.  But I will 
say that I have been a little frus-
trated at times.  I just want to 

SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST: 

• Mark your calendar and plan to attend  

• Fall Field Trial, November 2-3, 
2002 

• Club Championship/Christmas Party, 
Dec.14-15, 2002 

• Send photos and Brittany artwork to 
abouttimesk@yahoo.com for possible 
inclusion into future newsletters. 

• Next Newsletter Publication will be 
January 2003.  Send ideas and info to 
Sharon Kalionzes, see address & phone 
info on back. 

• If you have items for the Club 
Historian, or would like to be a member 
of the CBC Historical Society, contact 
Margaret Waite (626) 447-4143 

breeder of lovely Brittanys.  
Barbara Weddell passed 
away on July 19th of compli-
cations of leukemia.  She was 
a partner in Sandbar Sporting 
Dogs with her daughter, San-
dra Weddell-Jaqua.  Husband 
Art and two children, Art III, 
and Sandra and Sandra’s hus-
band Scott Jaqua survive her.   
Sincere sympathies go to the 
family. 

     Our condolences go to 
Bill and Cindy Leffingwell 
and family on the loss of his 
mother. 

     Karen Nelsen has recently 
lost her mother.  Our 
thoughts are with her also. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
tell you all how proud I am to 
be associated with a group of 
people (and dogs) like you.  It 
will be a little hard for me to 
not be president, but I’m 
looking forward to getting 
back to being field trial chair-
man and to be able to do the 
things I really enjoy do-
ing...planting birds, filling up 
water tubs, helping Bill and 

Well, here goes.... 

Many of us have been touched 
by genetic disorders of one 
sort or another with our ani-
mals.  They are emotionally and 
financially taxing, and often 
have heart breaking conse-
quences.  In this issue, we have 
included information on the 
University of Missouri study 
regarding finding DNA markers 
for carriers of seizure disorders.  
This goes along with the last 
issue of the ABC magazine and 
articles in the July issue of the 
AKC Gazette.  I urge all of us, 
and other Brittany Clubs, in-
cluding the National Club to 
join with the other breed clubs 
in supporting this study.  

I also urge anyone with dogs 
that may fit into any of these 
categories, to join the study by 
supplying blood samples and 
pedigrees.  Only through open-

ness can we hope to get a 
handle on a growing problem 
in our breed … and in all 
breeds.  We all need to work 
together, and confront the 
problem to be able to find 
some hope in dealing with it. 

Sincerely,  
Sharon Kalionzes 
 
I would be very happy to 
have comments from our 
members on this subject.  
Please, email or write me 
about this if it is of concern 
to you. 

Remembrance      

     Condolences go to Marc 
and Vicki Rittner on the loss 
of Marc’s mother, Thelma 
Rittner on Sunday, June 
23rd. 

     We’ve lost a longtime 
CBC member, nice lady, and 

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 

Joe set up the show ring and 
maybe BBQ once in a while. 
 

In conclusion, I would like to 
thank all of you that have 
helped and supported me this 
year.  I know you all continue 
to help and support the new 
officers.  Thanks again for 
everything. 
                         Bill Landress 
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The 2001 California Brittany Club Awards Banquet was held at the beautiful Eagle Glen Golf Club in Corona, CA on July 28, 
2002.  With forty-three members in attendance and a scrumptious brunch to fortify us, the day was very memorable.  The win-
ners of the six majors awards were most deserving.   

CALIFORNIA BRITTANY CLUB 2001 ANNUAL AWARDS 
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FC Shiloh’s Blazing Mad About You 
Owner: Pennie Peterson 

 
FC/AFC Redline’s Tequila Smoker 

Owner: Bill & Cindy Leffingwell 
 

DC Oxbow’s Chief Riverdancer 
Owner: Don & Margaret Waite 

The following 2001 winners were announced: 
 
2001 Dual Dog of the Year 
DC Jordean Tough Stuff MH (Duke) 
Sire: CH Jordean All Kiddin’ Aside JH 
Dam: CH Jordean Pretty Tough Cookie 
Owner: Ellen Weinfurtner 
 
2001 Field Dog of the Year 
FC/AFC Shiloh’s Blazin Tri’d N Tru (Bernie) 
Sire: DC Booker Cooker 
Dam: DC Shiloh’s Blazin Shadie Sadie 
Owner: Marc & Vicki Rittner 
 
2001 Juvenile Dog of the Year 
Tequila Dynamite (Mike) 
Sire: NFC/DC/AFC Tequila’s Joker 
Dam: FC Missfit’s Radikewell Krista 
Owner: Marc & Vicki Rittner 
 
2001 Show Dog of the Year 
CH Sandbar’s Casanova (Caz) 
Sire: CH Sandbar’s Sputnik 
Dam: Sandbar’s Melee Maker 
Owner:  Barbara S. Weddell & Sandra Weddell-Jaqua 
 
2001 Obedience Dog of the Year 
CH Tantara’s Toast of Manhattan UDX, NAJ, OS 
(McKenzie) 
Sire: CH Starbuck Bantam Knockout 
Dam:  CH/OTCH Hop’s I’ll Take Manhattan UDX, NA 
Owner: Nancy Hewitt 
 
2001 Amateur Handler of the Year 
Tom White 
 
New Dual Champion: 
DC Oxbow’s Chief Riverdancer 
Owner: Don & Margaret Waite 
 
New Field Champion: 
FC Scipios Rushing River 
Owner: Larry & Barbara Marsh 

THE WINNERS 
ARE…. 



 

 

 

Annual Awards    (continued from page 2) 
 
FC/AFC Tucalota’s Blazn Ocho 
Owner: Ed Mayhew 
 
FC/AFC Shiloh’s Blazin Tri’d N Tru 
Owner: Marc & Vicki Rittner 
 
 
New Amateur Field Champion: 
AFC Rocking R.M. Cornflake Jake 
Owner: Ed & Linda Dixon 
 
FC/AFC Shiloh’s Blazin Tri’d N Tru 
Owner: Marc & Vicki Rittner 
 
FC/AFC Tucalota’s Blazn Ocho 
Owner: Ed Mayhew 
 
AFC Tucalota’s Candy Bob 
Owner: Ed Mayhew 
 
New Show Champion: 
DC Oxbow’s Chief Riverdancer 
Owner: Don & Margaret Waite 
  
CH Burford’s Brnz Desert Romance 
Owner: Linda McDonald 
 
CH Sandbar’s California Poppy 
Owner: Barbara S. Weddell & Sandra A. Weddell-Jaqua 

 
New Obedience Titles: 
UDX: 
CH Tantara’s Toast of Manhattan UDX, NAJ, OS 
Owner: Nancy Hewitt 
 
New Junior Hunter: 
Roja-Exbrit on Rappahannock JH 
Owner: Susan Kerns & Linda Langford 
 
Shiloh’s Whoa Nellie JH 
Owner: Karen Nelsen 
 
CH Sandbar’s Fortunate Son JH 
Owner: Barbara S. Weddell & Sandra A. Weddell-Jaqua 
  
I enjoyed chairing this event and look forward to another 
fun and exciting banquet next year. 
 
Linda Dixon 
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New Addresses.... 
Linda McDonald 
7401 Oakwood Ave 
Hesperia, CA 92345 
(760) 956-8943 
 
Linda Langford 
17050 Scottsdale Rd 
Riverside, CA  92504-9595 
(909) 789-7222 
 
New Members... 
Thomas and Debra Clare 
12201 Bartlett St 
Garden Grove, CA 92845-1545 
(714) 898-8099 
 
Doreen M. Kearney 
16310 Driftwood Court 
LaMirada, CA 90638-6500 

DIRECTORY UPDATES 

 

 
Peggy Doiron 
7297 Jurupa Ave 
Riverside, CA  92504-1011 
909-688-1280 
Email: DoironX2@aol.com 
 
Anne Stern 
215 N Bundy Dr 
Los Angeles, CA  90049-2825  
 
Dan Doiron 
3090 Calzada Ridge Rd 
Santa Ynez, CA  93460 
 
Carrie Sanger 
1521 Rose Arbor Lane 
Simi Valley, CA 93065 
 

Bill Landress and Linda Dixon handing out 
awards at the California Brittany Club 2001 

The Golden Empire Brittany Club will be hosting the  Western 
Futurity.  The Field Trial will be held Feb 12-14 at the Spenceville 
Wildlife Area in Smartsville.  The show will be at the Sutter 
County Fair Grounds in Gridley, CA.  Ned Castillo is the event 
manager and Bev Millette is secretary. 

Western Futurity 



 

 

Best of Breed: 
“Duke”  

Ellen Weinfurtner 
 

Best of Winners: 
“Ellie” 

Sharon Kalionzes 
 

Best of Opposite 
Sex: “Desi”  

Linda McDonald 
 

Best Puppy: 
“Lily” 

Bill Leffingwell 

CBC WILLI MATCH 

3-6 Month Old Puppy 
Bitch 
1st Place: “Lily” Bill 
Leffingwell 
2nd Place: “Azee” Margaret 
Horstmeyer 
 

9-12 Month Old Puppy 
Bitch 
1st Place: “Ellie” Sharon 
Kalionzes 
 

Open Bitch 
1st Place: “Cleo” Linda 
Langford 
2nd Place: “Maggie” Bill 
Landress 

Veteran Dog 
1st Place: “Duke” Ellen 
Weinfurtner 
 

Veteran Bitch 
1st Place: “Delta” Lynda 
Evans 
2nd Place: “Annie” Linda 
Langford 
 

Junior Handling 
1st Place: Katie Ford,  12 
years old, handling “Desi” 
2nd Place: Jill Ford,  9 years 
old, handling “Delta” 
3rd Place: Elizabeth 
Leffingwell,  13 years old, 
handling “Drummer” 

Under 3 Month Old 
Puppy Dog 
1st Place: “Drummer” Cindy 
Leffingwell 
 

6-9 Month Old Puppy Dog 
1st Place: “Blaze” Diane Dale 
 

9-12 Month Old Junior 
Dog 
1st Place: “King” Ellen 
Weinfurtner 
 

Open Dog 
1st Place: “Emo” Lynda Evans 
2nd Place: “Kato” Richard Van 
Vleck 
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Best Puppy “Lily” with Judge Sarah Colwell, handler, 
Bill Leffingwell and Stewart Ellis Herz 

A chilly August morning in Long Beach hosted the time hon-
ored “members only” CBC Willi Match.  This event features 
perpetual awards for Best of Breed and Best of Opposite Sex 
dating back to 1962.  A total of 19 entries plus 3 Junior Han-
dler entries were judged by Sarah Colwell.  Sarah has success-
fully campaigned her Vizsla into the top 5 rankings, earning an 
invitation to Westminster Kennel Club dog show last year.  
Ellis Herz was the Ring Steward. 

Best Of Breed 
“Duke” 

Winners Bitch: 
“Ellie” 

Reserve Winners 
Bitch: “Lily” 

Winners Dog: 
“Emo” 

Reserve Winners 
Dog: 



 

 

NEWSLETTER NAMING CONTEST 
Our quest for a newsletter name has been a great 
deal of fun.  Below is your ballot.   

Please select your two (2) favorites and 
return to: 

Sharon Kalionzes 
7131 Island Village Dr  
Long Beach, CA  90803   
or email: abouttimesk@yahoo.com 

We hope you enjoy them as much as we did.   
Thank you to all who participated. 

F The Brittany Breeze 

F The "Better Bird Dog" News  
A Newsletter of the California Brittany Club  

F The “Better Bird Dog” Gazette 

F The Banner  
        "Better Bird Dog" News and Coming Events  

F On Point 

F Show & Field  

F Field & Show 

F Heart of Gold 

F Dual Dynamics 

F Dual Points 

F The Point of It All 

F CBC Clarion 

F The Dual Delivery 

F To The Point 

F To The Line 

F Stop to Flush 
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LETTER TO THE EDITOR: 
Have you ever tried to get 2 
tired out teachers to be clever 
& creative after the school 
year is over?  Forget it -  We 
are lame!  We could only 
come up with: 
• On Point 
• Show & Field  
• Field & Show 
• Heart of Gold 
• Dual Dynamics 
• Dual Points 

I want to share some thoughts 
with you that we want you to 
know and may or may not want 
to include in a newsletter: 
 
Glenn and I purchased our first 
Brittany from Amy Schmieder 
last Feb.  Except for our re-
search about the breed, we 
knew nothing about showing a 
Brit, grooming a Brit, Field 
Trials, etc.  We have been ab-
solutely blown away by the 

help, friendliness and inclu-
sion we have been shown by 
both the CBC and also the San 
Diego club and we love the 
fact that the two clubs are 
friendly and supportive of one 
another. We are pleased to be 
able to belong to both clubs 
with no animosity between 
them.  People have gone out 
of their way to help us with 
grooming, showing, offers of 
horses to ride if we go to the 

Field Trials, equipment, coat 
problems, proper diet, etc.  
Our list could go on and on!  
Our past experience with an-
other breed was very different!  
I can't tell you how much we 
are enjoying our Brittany and 
being a part of this special 
group of people. 
   
Thank you, 
Suky & Glenn Reilly 

THE PREGNANT PAWS 

FC/AFC Tule River’s Full Moon 
Maggie has been bred to DC/AFC 
Roja’s Gambling Chips.  Puppies 
expected to be born mid Novem-
ber.   

For more information, contact Bill 
Landress, blandress@soslinet.net 
or (559) 781-7318 

The repeat breeding of CH Loki’s 
Mischief in the Night and CH 
Hope’s Autumn Sno Storm re-
sulted in the birth of 12 puppies 
on Septemeber 16th. 

For more information, contact 
Nancy Schmieder and Bill Hacker, 
nasbrit@earthlink.com or (626) 
791-4647. 

ON THE LINE 
Ed Dixon has a completely broke 
3 year old male out of National 
CH Tequila Joker for sale.  Con-
tact him at 
EDixon3200@aol.com or (909) 

Signs of the Times 

To All Members: 
 

If you are the lucky people 
who are computer 
savy...and are able to accept 
"pdf" files, PLEASE let us 
know.  We would LOVE to 
be able to send you our 
CBC Newsletter via email, 
and save the club the $$$ in 
postage/snail mail time.  
Just think of the $$$ we 
could spend on FUN things 
instead of postage!!!  All it 
will cost you is the printer 
paper to copy YOUR news-
letter for posterity.  What a 
WONDERFUL thought!!! 
 

Be the first on your block to 
get your copy via email!!!  
Let us know your "address" 
and we will zip your copy 
thru the computer wires. 

Sincerest thanks…  
Sharon, Linda, Myra-Dawn 
and the California Brittany 
Club, Inc. 



 

 

Pre-Approved Minutes 
President Bill Landress called 
the CBC General Meeting to 
order at 12:42 PM on August 
18, 2002.  The meeting was 
held at El Dorado Park, Long 
Beach, CA in conjunction with 
the California Brittany Club 
Willie Match. 
Secretary Report:  Linda 
Dixon read the minutes of the 
June 1, 2002 General Meeting.  
She then read a requested cor-
rection to the minutes by Vicki 
Rittner.  Agnes Rodrigues 
made a motion to accept the 
minutes with the requested 
corrections.  Susan Kearns 
made a second to the motion.  
The minutes were approved as 
corrected. 
Treasurers Report:  Linda 
Dixon stated that there is a 
balance of $6,464.77.  Linda 
Langford made a motion to 
approve the treasurer’s report 
as read. Margaret Horstmeyer 
gave a second to the motion.  
The treasurers’ report was ap-
proved as read.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Field Trial Chairman:  Bill 
Landress, Chairman stated that 
the Fall Field Trial will be held 
on November 2-3, 2002 at 
California City, CA.  The stakes 
will be OP, OD, OAA, AAA, 
OGD and AGD.  AAA & AGD 
will be open to all pointing 
breeds.  There will be no gal-
lery horses.  Trophies were 
discussed.  Bill stated that the 
committee would try to hold a 
raffle at the Field Trial. 
Specialty Show:   Linda 
Langford and Nancy Schmieder 
will chair a meeting soon to 
begin planning for the 2003 
Specialty Show. They ask that 
any ideas for a secretary and 

judge be forwarded to them.  They 
also ask that all who wish to be 
involved please contact them. 
Club Championship:     Bill 
Landress, Chairman said the com-
mittee is thinking about having the 
fun day at California City on De-
cember 14-15, 2002.  This will 
include a seminar and/or training 
session on Saturday with a holiday 
dinner at the Silver Saddle on Sat-
urday night and the Club Champi-
onship on Sunday.  The Board dis-
cussed several ideas including a 
Snake Breaking Clinic & Seminar 
by pro trainer, Paul Doiron.  Bill 
will request rooms at the Silver 
Saddle for anyone needing them.  If 
anyone has any further suggestions, 
please call Bill.  Information will be 
published as soon as the plans are 
finalized. 
Awards Banquet:  Linda Dixon 
stated that 43 people attended the 
awards banquet.  This is not a 
fundraising event and the loss was 
$119.  She stated that all comments 
were very favorable and that most 
requested the event be held at Ea-
gle Glen Golf Club again next year. 
Quail Conservancy:       Bill 
Landress spoke with David Gould 
who said they are progressing 
slowly.  They are looking for vol-
unteers from Southern California.  
Anyone who is interested, please 
contact Bill Landress. 
Awards Committee:  Barbara 
Robben said the committee is not 
ready to present their report.  
They are having committee dialog 
and will present their proposal in 
the newsletter.  After members 
have had a chance to read the rec-
ommendation from the committee, 
it will be up for a vote at the next 
General Membership meeting. 
Newsletter:  Sharon Kalionzes 
said the next date to publish is Sep-
tember.  Articles should be submit-
ted ASAP.  The membership ap-

plauded the newsletter and 
thought it was a super job. 
New Business:      Agnes Rod-
rigues voiced opposition to any 
CBC fundraiser when checks are 
requested to be made out to an 
individual member and not 
CBC.  The general membership 
held a lengthy discussion on this 
issue and agreed in general with 
Agnes on this concern.  Bill Lan-
dress stated that the Board of 
Directors is in discussion regard-
ing this and other issues and in-
formation to the membership 
will be forthcoming soon. 
Agnes Rodrigues voiced concern 
regarding the ownership of the 
CBC Directory.  The general 
membership had discussion on 
the concern that the ownership 
is not CBC property and is the 
property of Vicki Rittner as 
stated on the back cover of the 
directory.  Many members 
stated that their information was 
submitted based on their as-
sumption that this was a CBC 
owned Directory.  Bill Landress 
read a sentence from a letter he 
received from Vicki Rittner, 
which stated ‘This directory  is 
not CBC property, and no part 
of it may be copied or reprinted 
without my permission’.  Bill 
stated that the Board of Direc-
tors would address this issue at 
their next meeting.  The general 
membership asked that it be 
addressed at this meeting. Dis-
cussion followed. 
A motion was made by Bill 
Hacker that the California Brit-
tany Club does declare that the 
California Brittany Club Direc-
tory compiled by Vicki Rittner 
will not be copied, distributed or 
sold from this day forward.  The 
motion received a second from 
Rich Harbor.  
President, Bill Landress asked 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING, AUGUST 18, 2002 
for a show of hands on this mo-
tion. The show of hands to ap-
prove the motion was 25, op-
posed 0.  The motion passed. 
Linda McDonald questioned the 
Treasurer’s Report that did not 
show the Field Trial Raffle in-
come.  Bill Landress asked that 
this subject be tabled until a 
later date. 
Bill Landress stated that Linda 
Dixon has resigned her position 
of 3rd Vice President and the 
Board of Directors has elected 
Cindy Leffingwell to replace her 
for the remainder of this year. 
CBC Archives/Historian: Mar-
garet Waite has volunteered to 
chair this position.  Bill Landress 
read a note from Margaret ask-
ing for volunteers to help in her 
new non-political job. She 
promised to make it fun and 
rewarding for all.  Bill will con-
tact Margaret for proposed 
budget for this on going respon-
sibility. 
Pennie Peterson stated that 
September 15, 2002 is the last 
day to submit names to the Na-
tional Futurity.  Barbara Robben 
made a motion that CBC pro-
pose that the Futurities declara-
tion of which stake the dog will 
run in be made at the time of 
entry and that each region has 
the option of deciding if the 
Gun Dog Futurity will be han-
dled by horseback.  Jerry 
Rosenberg made a second to the 
motion.  The motion carried. 
Pennie will take our proposal to 
the ABC leadership. 
The meeting adjourned at 
2:20PM 
Respectively  Submitted, 
 
Linda Dixon 
Acting Secretary 
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AMERICAN BRITTANY CLUB CODE OF ETHICS  
Adopted November 30, 1996 

The following principles are to be used as an educational guide and a tool for Brittany breeders for the pur-
pose to develop more genetic and disease free dogs, while being ethical in all matters with the public and 
with our peers. 

Objective and Purpose 
To promote cooperation and friendship among the breeders and owners of Brittanys and to encourage 
higher standards in breeding, training and showing of Brittanys in the field and in the show ring; to discour-
age the breed from becoming split into groups of "field dogs" and "show dogs" and to strive to keep it for-
ever a "dual dog". 

Ethical breeders should: 
1. Comply with all ABC and AKC rules and regulations. 
2. Maintain a high standard of health, care, and cleanliness for dogs under one's care. 
3. Truthfully and realistically represent the Brittany being bred and/or sold in terms of quality, health, and 
genetic history. Refrain from breeding a bitch or using a stud until they are two (2) years old. 
4. Consult with your breeder and with knowledgeable, experienced members of the ABC, regional clubs, or 
local kennel clubs to broaden your understanding and knowledge of the history of the breed BEFORE 
breeding your Brittany. 
5. Breed only stock which are physically and temperamentally sound and in good health. No dog or bitch 
should be bred that is known to have serious inheritable defects or genetic diseases, such as: 

• canine hip/elbow dysplasia, primary epilepsy, a seizure disorder,  

• eye disorders - retinal atrophy, undescended testicles,  

• heart defects, extreme shyness, viciousness, other inheritable diseases or defects  
6. Not attempt breeding without the ability to distinguish between correct and incorrect physical attributes. 
This ability requires a careful study of the breed standard, principles of genetics, and a study of both the sire 
and the dam's pedigrees. Breeders should study and learn the good points within our dogs, looking to both 
field ability and conformation. 
7. Have their breeding stock OFA (Orthopedic Foundation for Animals), GDC (Genetic Disease Control) or 
PennHip certification numbers for hips on, at least, both the sire and the dam; preferably for three (3) gen-
erations on both sides of the pedigree. In addition, other tests (brucellosis, eyes, elbows, and other unspeci-
fied tests) should be declared in agreement between owners of the sire and the dam prior to breeding. 
8. Refuse to sell to commercial wholesalers, retail brokers, or research laboratories. 
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HAPPY HOUR? 
Any one interested in co-hosting the happy hour on No-
vember 2nd at the fall field trial?  Contact Linda Lang-
ford or Bill Landress.  Contact info on back of the News-
letter.  Premium list is scheduled to be out soon. 

The Committee Chairs are interested in your input.  If 
you would like to participate on ANY of the CBC com-
mittees, contact the Committee Chairperson listed on 
the back of this Newsletter. 

COMMITTEES  

EPILEPSY STUDY AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI 
The following is directly from 
the U of Missouri web page: 

The objectives of their investi-
gation into hereditary canine 
epilepsy are: 

1. Recruit samples from a 
large number of affected 
individuals and their imme-
diate family members 
(siblings, parents, and 
grandparents). 

2. Evaluate the genotype of 

selected families to search for 
linkage between DNA mark-
ers and clinical epilepsy, the 
use this information to iden-
tify the causative mutation or 
mutations 

3. Devise a DNA marker test 
that detects and distinguishes 
normal and mutant (epilepsy-
causing) alleles, and make this 
test available to dog breeders 
so that they can produce epi-
lepsy -free dogs.  

As of May 31, 2002 only 14 
samples from Brittanys have 
been received.  
 
Dog clubs can contribute 
to the success of this pro-
ject by making their 
members aware that this 
research is underway, 
and encouraging those 
who have AFFECTED 
dogs or IMMEDIATE 
relatives to participate.  

Blood Samples:  The ideal 
sample for DNA extraction is 
5-10cc's of WHOLE blood in 
purple-topped (EDTA) tubes. 
The blood sample needs only 
to be put in the tubes and 
rocked gently a few times to 
distribute the anticoagulant - 
do no spin, extract serum, or 
anything further. Refrigerate 
if sample is being held for any 
time before shipping. 

Code of Ethics  (continued from page 7) 

9. Have tails docked and dew claws removed soon after birth. Prior to the sale of the puppies, initial shots 
for known infectious diseases should be given and worming administered. A buyer should be supplied with 
a four- (4) generation pedigree, registration certificate, information on all veterinary care, and instructions 
for the care, feeding, and training of the Brittany. 
10. Remember your responsibility, as a breeder does not end with the sale of the puppy. A breeder should 
have contact with the buyer of a pup throughout the life of the dog. This information will enhance breeding 
knowledge and improve the foundation for a good long-term breeding program. This will also help your re-
gional club to grow with new members and possible participants and workers. 
11. Use spay/neuter agreements and/or consider limited registration if it is known or believed to manifest 
hereditary defects detrimental to the breed. THE LONG TERM INTEREST OF THE BRITTANY SHOULD 
BE THE GOAL OF EVERY BREEDER. 
12. Consider DNA finger printing for all dogs in your breeding programs. 
 

© 2002-2003 American Brittany Club Inc. - All Rights Reserved  

Dale c. Ellis 
It’s been a year now since 
the tragic accident in the 
White Mountains of Ari-
zona.  I am so happy that 
Paul Doiron and Hank 
Hartnek are here and still 
active in the Brittany 
Community.  I wanted to 
take the time to thank all 
of you that helped me 
through this first year without Dale.  You all have been 
so wonderful.                        Thank you, Myra-Dawn 
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TATTLE TAILS 

Remington’s Rusty Ridge QTKT (KT) 
Bred and owned by Dale and Myra-Dawn Ellis finished her 
show championship on July 5th at Channel City KC with a 4pt 
major. 

Remington’s Arctic Legacy (Lacey) 
Also bred and owned by Dale and Myra-Dawn Ellis took a 
4pt major at the River City Independent Specialties July 10th 
in Texas, and 2pts on July 14th at Bexar Co. KC handled by 
Adam Willkerson, and at South Bay KC on August 10th with 
Myra-Dawn handling, took another point 

Roja-Exebrit on Rappahannock (Hannah) 
Bred and owned by Susan Kerns and Linda Langford finished 
her Championship on July 6th at the Ventura cluster. 

FC/AFC Tule River’s Full Moon Maggie (Maggie) 
Bred by Pennie Peterson and owned by Bill Landress and 
Pennie, won a 4 point major on July 7th at the Ventura Clus-
ter, taking BOW and BOS. 

Swift River’s Coast-to- Coast 
Owned by David and Frances Phillips and Pennie Peterson 
took Winners Dog on Saturday and Sunday at the South Bay 
KC shows for his first points. 

SOUTH BAY KC… 
Ch. Lone Oaks Delta Force owned by Beverly Purdue-
Bemis took Best of Breed on Saturday. 

BOB on Sunday went to Ch. Brittany’s Ramblin Mr. 
Gabel owned by Nancy and Jenelle Larson. 

BOW/OS was Sandbar’s Southern Belle, owned by Bar-
bara Weddell and Sandra Weddell-Jaqua. 

FIELD NEWS… 
Oregon BC trial Labor Day weekend… 

Puppy Stakes:  “Hawk” owned by Dan Doiron took 2nd place  
Quail Rock Tough Enough owned by Ellen Weinfurtner 
took 4th place. 

Derby Stakes:  Redlines Tequila Twist owned by Bill and 
Cindy Leffingwell took 2nd place. 

Remington’s Arctic Legacy took 3rd place, Owned by 
Dale and Myra-Dawn Ellis. 

Open AA: FC  Sam -Dee’s Traveler owned by Jerry and 
Carolyn Cape took 2nd place. 

Open Limited Gun Dog:  Tule River’s Traveling Sam 
took 1st and a 2 pt. major win, owned by Barbara Robben 
and Jerry Rosenberg. 

Those of you who get the Gazette, check out the July issue...the 
one with the cute Boxer pup on the cover.  The entire issue 
concerns health issues.  Page 27 speaks of the OFA and Genetic 
Disease Control joining forces.  The Canine Health Information 
Center (CHIC) has an interesting notation in the article and a 
website to look at, www.caninehealthinfo.org. 

ON COURSE... 

HELP.... A very nice lady called me the other night.  They 
recently lost their 14+ year old Brittany, and are looking for a 
new family member to love.  They would like a healthy puppy, 
either sex and will be a loving pet home...possibly try agility for 
fun.  If anyone knows of a nice litter or one to be bred soon, 
please let me know.  Sharon K. 

OPPS!.. . 
Corrections to our last newsletter: 
1. FC/AFC Blazin'Can-Dee, owned by Jerry Rosenberg 
and Barbara Robben won 1st place in Veteran Sweeps 
Bitches over 12 years old at the San Diego BC Specialty 
Show on May 17th. 

2. Ch. Shiloh's Blazing Stone-
man SH, owned by Mary Brown 
was 1st in Hunt Test Dogs and 
received a Judge's Award of 
Merit at the ABC Summer Spe-
cialty show on May 19th. 

 

Also receiving Judge's 
Awards of Merit were:    
Ch. Lone Oaks Delta Force, 
owned by Beverly Perdue 
Bemis and Ron Bemis. 

 

Ch. Loki's Storm in the Night, 
owned by Bob and Toni 
Avedissian and Nancy 
Schmieder. 
 

ps:  If there are other transgres-
sions, PLEASE LET ME 
KNOW, as we would love to 
have all the information correct that we report on. 
Thanks...SK 



 

 

President,  
Bill Landress                           559-781-7318 
 
1st Vice-President 
Bill Hacker                             626-791-4647 
 
2nd Vice-President 
Marc Rittner                          909-599-1233 
 
3rd Vice-President 
Cindy Leffingwell                  562-947-2374 
 
Secretary– Treasurer 
Linda Dixon                           909-340-1229 
3200 Rocking RM Lane 
Norco, CA  92860 

C HAIRS 
Awards Banquet 
Linda Dixon                           909-340-1229 
 
Field Trials 
Bill Landress                           559-781-7318 
 
Club Championship 
Ed Dixon                                909-340-1229 
Tom White                            909-880-2818 
 
Specialty Show 
Linda Langford                       909-789-7222 
Nancy Schmieder                   626-791-4647 
 
Willi Match 
Myra-Dawn Ellis                     909-789-7222 

Sharon Kalionzes, Newsletter Editor 
7131 Island Village Drive 
Long Beach, CA  90803 

Phone: 562-598-5083 
Email: abouttimesk@yahoo.com 

CALIFORNIA BRITTANY CLUB 

Application for New Membership, Renewals and Address Changes 
(Look on the mailing label for your membership expiration date.) 

I, ___________________________________________ am enclosing dues  
in the amount of (check an amount)  

 $25.00 (one year) 
 $50.00 (two years) 
 $75.00 (three years) 

and hereby apply for ____ year(s) active membership in California Brittany Club. 

Send your membership to: 
Linda Dixon, 3200 Rocking RM Lane, Norco, CA  92860. 

Name:  _____________________________________________________ 

Street:  _____________________________________________________ 

City:  ______________________________________________________ 

State: _______________  Zip+4:  ________________________________ 

Home Phone: (          ) __________________________________________ 

Work Phone: (          ) __________________________________________ 

Email:  _____________________________________________________ 
 Check box to be included in the club directory. 

Note: Associate Memberships are $3.00 per person per year 
Please print clearly 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

BRITTANY IS A BETTER BIRD DOG. 

O FFICERS 


